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All Cromwell High Notes will be posted on the Cromwell School district web-site 

each month.  To view this newsletter go to www.cromwellschools.k12.ct.us.  Click 

on the tab for the month’s newsletter.  Each month’s newsletter should be pub-

lished in the first week of the following month and will stay on the site until it is 

updated.  If you would like to continue having the newsletter mailed to you, please 

notify us in writing.  If a school club or parent organization wishes to have a flyer 

put in the newsletter, please have a copy of the insert sent to Melissa Fontaine, 

Principal’s Secretary, no later than the 15th of each month. All inserts must have 

Mrs. DiFiore’s approval.. 

CHS  

Newsletters  

go  

On-Line! 

 

Each month, the Middletown Rotary Club honors 

an outstanding high school seniors from local 

schools.  Recipients have excelled in the areas of ac-

ademic achievement, extracurricular activities, and 

community service. O'Kara Kramer was honored as 

the Rotary Student of the Month in March. Con-

gratulations O'Kara! 



 

 

School Start Times 

Regular Day 7:45 a.m. 

 2 Hour Delay 9:45 a.m. 

 Early Dismissals 

Regular Early Dismissal 11:30 a.m. 

Weather Related Dismissal  

11:30 a.m.  

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 April 3 - Harlem Wizards (for CMS) 

 April 5 - SAT Day 

 April 8 - ACT Testing 

 April 10-14 - Spring Recess 

 April 25 - Blood Drive (CHS Gym) 

 April 26 - Mr. Cromwell 

 

A few friendly reminders: 

 As a reminder, health physicals for sports expire 13 months after the date of the 

exam.  If your child is playing a sport and their physical expires during the sea-

son, please be sure to get an updated physical to the nurse so that your child is 

able to continue participating. 

 Please call the main office or the nurse’s office if your child is going to be absent/

tardy.  Even if your child was absent the previous day we still need a call saying 

he/she will be absent again unless already previously stated. 

 Finally, it is extremely important for parents to be sure their contact numbers 

are updated in PowerSchool.  The nurse is noting that many of the phone num-

bers listed are not in service or have recordings that state “the voice mailbox is 

not set up”, “the person is not accepting calls right now” or “the voice mailbox is 

full”.  This prevents the nurse from leaving important messages.  PLEASE be 

sure all numbers listed in PowerSchool are work-

ing numbers.  If you need to make changes, please 

notify the main office or the school nurse.  Thank 

you for your cooperation! 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Sara Treado RN, BSN 

School Nurse 

Cromwell High School 

860-632-4841 ext 24911 

Message from the Health Office 



 

 

Message from the Library Media 
Center 

Spring is here! In this portion of the newsletter we will be informing you of 
learning resources, new books, reading programs, research projects, tech tips and 
other news.  We will be using Common Sense Media as a platform for Parents 
and/or Guardians of the latest news and advice in this modern age of technology. 

 

 
 

How to Spot Fake News 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/how-to-spot-fake-news-and-teach-kids-to-be-media-savvy 

 

Coming off of the Spring Break, we will be looking to get books back on 
the shelves for the summer- can you believe it is right around the cor-
ner!  Please help in reminding your CHS student to return their library 
books.  Have a great Spring Vacation! 

 
 

 

 

    Alisa Bartkoski-  Library Media Specialist           abartkoski@cromwell.k12.ct.us 

    Lorraine Treichel-   Media Assistant                     ltreichel@cromwell.k12.ct.us 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/how-to-spot-fake-news-and-teach-kids-to-be-media-savvy
mailto:abartkoski@cromwell.k12.ct.us
mailto:ltreichel@cromwell.k12.ct.us


 

 

CAPT Testing 
On Wednesday, April 19th all sophomore students will be taking the 

State of Connecticut's CAPT Science test. Freshman students will be 

taking a practice CAPT. The CAPT and practice test will be from 

7:45 a.m. to 9:55 a.m. Juniors and seniors may arrive to school by 

10:00 a.m., after CAPT, and the first class period of the day will begin 

at 10:14 a.m. Please visit the CHS website under announcements for a 

copy of the 4/19/17 bell schedule.  

 

Buses will be running at their regularly scheduled times. Therefore, 

students arriving by 10:00 a.m. are responsible for their own transpor-

tation.  Junior and senior students who arrive to school at the regular 

time of 7:45 a.m. may work in the cafeteria until the passing time bell 

rings at 10:10 a.m. 



 

 

During the month of March, Student Council has devoted time to a variety of  
service activities.  Just this past weekend, members volunteered in two different 
community events.  On Friday the 24th, members helped at the ñSpring Pop-Up 
Marketò, run by Heather Polke, at Woodside Intermediate School; they were 
able to assist vendors and community members at the market full of unique 
goods.  On Saturday, the 25th, members volunteered at the ñSpring into Actionò 
event at the Radisson Hotel.  The community event offered an array of dance, 
yoga, meditation, and exercise that brought together the community, as well as, 
serving those with intellectual disabilities and is the result of the efforts of Com-
munity Navigators Inc.   

 The Student Council is also hosting an Easter Food Drive that will run 
through the 30th of March. Items such as large and small canned hams (non-
refrigerated), au gratin potatoes, fried onions, pancake mix, syrup, corn muffin 
mix, cake mix, frosting, fruit cocktail, and mac & cheese.  Please feel free to 
send items in with a student.  All donations will benefit the Cromwell Food 
Bank. 

 Students are always welcome to help assist at community events and may 
contact any Student Council member, Executive Board member and/or Ms.   
Sarnacki in room 406 or email msarnacki@cromwell.k12.ct.us  for further     
questions.  If you are aware of any community interaction opportunities in which 
the Student Council can help, contact Ms. Sarnacki as well.  

Upcoming Events:  April 4th - Harlem Wizards  

                 April 25th ï Blood Drive  

                 April 26th ï Mr. Cromwell  

        (supports Student Council scholarships) 

   

 

 

mailto:msarnacki@cromwell.k12.ct.us


 

 

Students in our Life Skills classes have been learning and working here at the 

opening of the Panther Hut and Coffee Grind shops.  Students in one class have 

been providing our hard working and well deserving staff with monthly treats, 

mint home-made fudge for St. Patrick's Day and beautiful cupcakes for Valen-

tine's Day, and Stress balls for the home stretch.  We have a very popular coffee 

program for the teachers as well, preparing and delivering coffee on   Wednes-

day’s during period 7 and on Friday’s during period 4. 

The classes involve many life-skills, and career skills for the students.  They 

need to comparison shop, be aware of allergies, pay attention to what is needed 

in the work space, take inventory keep the books, advertise, problem solve and 

accept constructive criticism.  They are also learning people skills, and business 

etiquette.  All while working with each other and having fun while work-

ing.  These activities are helping to transition the students from high school to 

post high school activities. 

Classroom Update 



 

 

Graduation       

Reminders 
 

With graduation just around the corner there are a few 

friendly reminders we would like to share: 

 Please make sure you have enough credits to graduate - if 

you have questions please see your Guidance Counselor  

 Community Service Hours need to be submitted to Mrs. 

Guzzardi in the Guidance Office (30 Hours) 

 Please make sure all obligation have been met/paid 



 

 

 

 

 

/ǊƻƳǿŜƭƭ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ς L5 Ілруту 

Dear Parents: 

Beginning October --7, 2016, Cromwell High School’s Project Safe Graduation – (ID#:   05878) has the 

opportunity to participate in and earn CASH from A+ School Rewards, a great fundraising program run 

through your local Stop & Shop!   

PLEASE NOTE:   

You DO NOT need to re-register your card if your school selection(s) remains the same as last 

year. 

To participate: 

Visit www.stopandshop.com/aplus and scroll down to the center of the page to select REGISTER YOUR 

CARD from the red box on the right marked FOR CUSTOMERS; or, 

Call the A+ School Rewards Hotline at 1-877-275-2758 for assistance; or, 

Email the A+ Hotline.  Please include the last name associated with your STOP & SHOP CARD, your 13-

digit STOP & SHOP CARD number and our school name and school ID number* of our school (or the 

name, city and state in which the school is located) to: askaplus@cranecommunications.com. 

* If you are supporting more than one (1) school, please include the ID numbers for both schools 

(or the names, cities and states of your schools. 

To earn points: 

Use your registered STOP & SHOP CARD each time you shop at Stop & Shop, and you will earn 

CASH for our school. You can track the number of points you are earning for our school by check-

ing your grocery receipt. 

At the end of each month, your points are calculated and converted to CASH rewards for our school. 

These CASH rewards are updated monthly on the Stop & Shop A+ website beginning in Novem-

ber.  

After the last day of the 2017 program, which is March 17, these same conversions are performed 

and the final school account total is posted.   

Our school will receive one CASH awards check at the end of the program to be used toward Project 

Safe Graduation. 

Also, please encourage your family members and friends to support our school.  This could result in 

more CASH REWARDS! 

Thank you for supporting our school. 

Sincerely,  

Cromwell High School’s Project Safe Graduation  

http://www.stopandshop.com/aplus
mailto:askaplus@cranecommunications.com


 

 



 

 

Principal                    Frances DiFiore  fdifiore@cromwell.k12.ct.us      x24904 

Asst. Principal            David DeCarli  ddecarli@cromwell.k12.ct.us           x24903 

Guidance Counselor Rebecca Stillman  rstillman@cromwell.k12.ct.us         x24908 

Guidance Counselor Alicia Melillo  amelillo@cromwell.k12.ct.us           x24907 

Guidance Counselor Deacon Chapin  dchapin@cromwell.k12.ct.us           x24909 

School Psychologist Cali Thorngate  cthorngate@cromwell.k12.ct.us    x24906 

School Nurse  Sara Treado   streado@cromwell.k12.ct.us         x24911 

IMPORTANT CONTACT INFORMATION 

860-632-4841 



 

 

CROMWELL HIGH SCHOOL 
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